
UNITED STATES MARINE CORPS 
OFFICE OF THE STAFF JUDGE ADVOCATE 

MARINE CORPS RECRUIT DEPOT/WESTERN RECRUITING REGION 
3700 CHOSIN AVENUE 

SAN DIEGO, CALIFORNIA 92140-5197 
 

IN REPLY REFER TO: 

                     5801 

                   DEF  

                                                                                                                                                         29 JUN 10 

           

 
From:  Defense Counsel   

To:    Commanding General 

Via:   Staff Judge Advocate 

 

Subj:  REQUEST FOR EXPERT CONSULTATION IN THE MATTER CONCERNING 

       U.S. V. CAPT DOUGLAS WACKER, USMC, XXX-XX-3913 (SEXUAL ASSAULT NURSE  

       EXAMINER)  

 

Ref:   (a) Manual for Courts Martial, 2008 Edition, RCM 703(d) 

       (b) Charge Sheet, ICO U.S. v. Capt Wacker 

 

1.  Per References, the Defense respectfully requests the employment CDR 

Lovette Robinson, USN, retired.  She is a sexual assault nurse examiner and 

the defense requests her as a Defense Expert-Consultant.  If this request is 

approved, the Defense would have the option to later designate CDR Robinson 

as a Defense Expert Witness for testimony at trial.  CDR Robinson’s contact 

information follows:   

 

BSN, MFS, SANE-A, CFN, CMI-II 

Sexual Assault Response Coordinator 

Office:  202-231-5734 

Pager:  888-209-7272 

Fax  :   202-231-3576 

E2-239C 

 

ADDRESS 1600 South Eads Street 403 South, Arlington, VA 22202 

 

2.  As the Government may know, CDR Robinson has been providing some 

consultation services to the defense.  Specifically, because of her past 

training and Navy history involving her work with many rape victims CDR 

Robinson is able to explain whether procedures were properly followed or not 

following the rape allegations in this case as well as how investigations in 

sexual assault cases should reliably be done.  Her testimony may tend to 

impeach the credibility of government witnesses, to include NCIS agents and 

the accusers regarding how rape victims typically act in such scenarios.   

 

3.  CDR Robinson is a government employee and employment of her would not 

cost the Government any additional expenses for her time. 

 

4.  The Defense respectfully requests that the Government response to this 

correspondence be made in writing.  Thank you in advance for your time and 

attention to this matter. 

                /s/ 
           

C. P. HUR 


